                 Comments of Mewbourne Oil Company On                                                  

                     Proposed NAESB WEQ Standard: S15

In order to clarify the scope of the “pertinent information” that the

Power Plant Operator should provide to the named parties concerning “gas supply”, Mewbourne proposes that we change S15( by including the italicized language inserted below) to read as follows:

S15       Unless otherwise prohibited by agreement, tariff, or protocol rules, a Power Plant Operator should, upon request, provide pertinent information concerning the service level (i.e., firm or interruptible) of its procured gas transportation and the performance obligation (i.e., firm (fixed or variable quantity) or
interruptible) of its procured gas supply, to the appropriate independent Balancing Authority and/or Reliability Coordinator.

The reason for this proposed change is that gas supply fundamentally is a sale of goods and not the provision of a service.
So it is not clear that “service level” in S15 in its present form applies to gas supply as well as to gas transportation. To the extent that “service level” could be construed not to apply to gas supply, then there would be no express limits on the nature of the “pertinent information” that could be sought regarding the Power Plant Operator’s gas supply, even though much information about gas supply is not relevant to its reliability and often is considered to be confidential. As a producer, we regard this as an important clarification, and one that does not alter the substantive intent of S15 as proposed. So we would respectfully ask for your agreement to this change.
                                              Respectfully submitted,

                                              Mewbourne Oil Company

                                                                /s/

                                              Michael F. Shepard

